

# Renton Fish and Game Club minutes for November 2<sup>nd</sup> 2017

Call to Order: Sam Hewlett called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

The following officers were present:

Directors: Sam Hewlett (President) Georgia Coulter (Vice President), Ted Pitt, John Palmer, LaMarr

Hood & Scott Johnson

Kevin Michellich (Game Warden) – excused absence Sean Wade (Membership Robb Wolfe (Secretary) – excused absence

Absent:

Kevin Michellich (excused) Robb Wolfe (excused) Wayne McCann (excused)

#### **Announcements:**

**MSP** (Motion Second Passed) to approve the minutes for October as written.

## **Standing Committee Reports:**

#### **Archery Ted Pitt:**

Archery looks fine.

#### Trap & Skeet Ted Pitt:

We have our dates for the two continental shoots: December 10 and March 4th for the big shoot. The grass is growing out on the field and should look good by spring. Roy sharing information on "bunker machine wiring".

**MSP:** to do maintenance ~1k\$, but will sell the units being replaced so should result to be "cash positive".

#### Cowboy, Derek Mirkle

No match since the last board meeting

#### Civilian Marksmanship Program (CMP), Bob Hull:

No matches until January

# **Grounds, LaMarr Hood:**

The crew has been working on a never-ending project, ripping 2x2's to size for target legs, keeping up with target backers and general clean up. We have used up the last of the material for the backers.

We adjusted the front gate worked on the fencing along the entrance road and have it back up. The hay bales at Lynn's park loaded on pallets and covered. We have all the camera's now working in the pistol and rifle range. Bill Freyfogle has been painting inside the pistol building and working his way to the rifle range.

Gray worked on the bracket and Godzilla's bucket and have it prepared for welding.

Dale hooked up and tested the light bar on the rifle range, checked out different locations, the best was on the end of the baffles.

# **Conservation, Gary Emerson:**

No report

#### **Hunter Education, Gary Emerson:**

No report

#### **IDPA**, Scott Johnson:

Stages: 7

MD: Rob Beals

Registration/Stats: Euan Garden, Alan Feucht

40 competitors, 1 DQ

Financials:

Estimated Net Revenue: \$680.00 Next Match will be November 18th.

#### Membership, Jay & Sean

Membership as of 11-02-2017

Ī	Junior	14	
	Annual	433	
	Senior	220	
ĺ	Family	78	

Military	2
Life	22
Total	769

#### **USPSA, Dave McClure & Alan Feucht:**

This was our annual 'Trigger Treat' USPSA last match of the season. It was a spectacular match and even better weather. We only had a total of 7 helpers on Saturday which made setup much harder, especially since it was raining most of the time but we got it done in record time thanks to the IDPA folks leaving the stage equipment out for us. Luckily the weather turned for the match and the bays drained a bit so not much standing water. A few of the walls broke during the night due to the wind so they will require repair.

Stages: 7

MD: Dave McClure

Registration/Stats: Alan Feucht, Keith Tsang

72 competitors, 2 DQ's

Financials:

Gross Revenue: \$1,470.00

Expenses: \$585.52

Total Net Revenue: \$884.48

Stats:
Junior: 1
Senior: 7
S. Senior: 7
Lady: 8
Military: 5
Law: 3

International: 2 Renton Members: 8

RO's: 14

#### Scholastic Clay Target Program, Bob Louser:

Just getting into new year and signing up new recruits. Three new members so far and hoping for more.

#### **Action Shooting International (ASI), Sandy Wylie:**

The weather cooperated a little cold in the morning, but dry and sunny. The range was in good shape but full garbage cans which we took care of at the end of the match.

We had 49 shooters with around 8 new shooters, 5 women and 1 junior. We ran 5 stages and are now using practice score.

#### Rifle and Pistol, Sam Hewlett:

Adult	534	\$9,708.12
Junior	25	\$227.25
Total	559	\$9,935.37

#### **Steel Matches, Cel Alvarez:**

Steel Challenge at RFGC for October 8, 2017 had a total of 49 participants. There were 17 juniors, 20 RFGC Members, 12 Non-Members, and 20 extra guns for the match. We submitted \$337.00 to RFGC and had \$37.18 of expenses. It was a dry day and was nice to have the canopies available to use just in case it rains. We have a good amount of new juniors show up but still not sure about joining the Team. Hopefully, they will in the near future. There were no DQ's to report.

There will be no Steel Match in December.

# Black Rifle League, Sean Wade:

Black Rifle League held its annual Halloween shoot. We had a total of 28 shooters and I believe 7 in costume. All had a good time and no safety violations. There was a total of \$225 turned into the club. The next shoot has yet to be determined.

#### **Old Business:**

- 1. Muzzle blast shield update. Tested it with different calibers. Still working on some design changes. LaMarr has plans to develop a "smaller unit".
- 2. AED kits: Derek reported that the AED pads were replaced in April of 2016, they should be good well into 2018 / 2019. The batteries have an expiration of 2019, not sure what month. Bill Merritt will stop by and inspect them.
- 3. Trauma kits for the ranges: Discussion concerning a 1<sup>st</sup> Aid Class @~ \$40/person, Club will pay for all employees & made available to Club Members at their own expense.

Additional Information from Bill Merritt: Attached are the 2 kinds of kits that I recommend. The larger kit has the tourniquet included. The large one is the one shown with the contents laid out at 139.99 with tourniquet, the smaller one without 89.00 both priced per kit.





- 4. LaMarr is resigning his position as Grounds Chairman effective January 1, 2018
- 5. Increasing the insurance umbrella policy for the action bay officials, instructors, etc. Georgia review. Dave & Alan researching w/ NRA. Georgia to call John Gustafson.
- 6. Open carry on the range Discussion and review of email topics. "THERE WILL BE NO CHANGE IN RF&GC POLICY / BoD".
- 7. Textile curtain on the shotgun range will placed soon (Ted)
- 8. Lights on the rifle range: LaMarr had lights on before the board meeting for all to see. Discussion on placement and cost took place

#### **New Business:**

- 1. Safety items for October. John, L&I "keep doing what we're doing." No issues.
- 2. RSO Qualifiers: Scott, Robb, Sean Derek \_Scott to organize group. Develop an Orientation, NOW. Plan a "Written Test". Report back in December. List Prerequisites.
- 3. Power Pole, needs replacement. Roy to investigate & call PSE.
- 4. Rifle Range lighting, to be relocated.
- 5. Discussion of Club Hours as they are...no changes.
- 6. Ken Wong retiring from "Web Master".

#### **Nominations for Directors and Officers**

Directors whose terms are expiring:

Kevin Michellich (Brian Howard term that expires 2019)

LaMarr Hood Robb Wolfe John Palmer

# Officers whose terms are expiring:

Game Warden: Kevin Michellich

Secretary: Robb Wolfe

#### Nominations for Director:

Derek Mirkle
Diana Pinto
John Palmer – Withdrew via email after the meeting
Ken Wong
Robb Wolfe
Sean Wade

#### Officers nominations:

Game Warden: Kevin Michellich

Secretary: Robb Wolfe

Meeting adjourned at 8:33 PM

Submitted by Scott Johnson, Acting Secretary